
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Warren Public Library
May 12, 2016
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Warren Public Library.


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Hutchins (Harrison Twp.), Kammer (Lois Wagner), DeMeulenaere (Ray), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Urban (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Hames (Center Line), White-Owens (Lenox), Thomas (MacDonald), Worrell (Mount Clemens), McNaughton (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica).
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Lusardi made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Orlando. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Sterling made a motion to approve the April 14, 2016 minutes, supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System
All the Dell computers have been ordered. Ken is working on the installations. Amy and Chris will be attending the SirsiDynix conference this month. Chris is working on the Connect Ed project with Sirsi. Waiting for data from L’Anse Creuse School District.
B. Strategic Planning Update – Financial & Human Resources
The changing of the order of Survive, Strive and Thrive still needs to be done. Due to the formatting of the current Strategic Plan, the entire document will need to be retyped as a Word document. Tammy will be working on this as time allows.
C. Review of Annual Plan Goals

A list of the Current Year Annual Plan Goals was included in the Council packet. Items the Cooperative is still working on are: Investigating reciprocal borrowing with TLN, Continuing with educational webinars for all levels of staff, providing tutorials on the new SLC website. As part of reciprocal borrowing, Tammy was asked to send a letter to non-participating MILibraryCard libraries to remind them of this program and to increase participation. The library directors also expressed an interest in the Zingerman’s training. Tammy was asked to investigate the pricing, etc.

V. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
Larry Neal attended the ALA Legislative Day in Washington D.C. Some of the issues were the appointment of Carla D. Hayden for the Library of Congress, waiting for confirmation by the U.S. Senate. Contacting legislators to keep LSTA funding status quo. Legislation passed in the Senate about email privacy, limiting government access to Cloud based storage. MLA was instrumental in getting a permanent injunction making a portion of PA269/SB571 unenforceable. They are also working with legislators about exempting libraries from TIFA/DDA’s and the taxing of big box stores. MLA’s Annual Conference is October 26 -28 in Lansing. The DSLRT meets tomorrow in Wixom. 
B. Discussion Topic: Strategic Planning Review – Organizational Effectiveness
Items in the Survive section were deemed to be best addressed as part of Human Resources section of the Strategic Plan. It was suggested to re-evaluate the headings of the Strategic Plan. Technology should be added to the Products & Services heading to read Products, Services and Technology. Most items in the Strive and Survive sections were eliminated, or thought to be added under the new heading of Products, Services and Technology. 

VI. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Warren Public Library for hosting the Advisory Council meeting. 
ARM – Getting ready for Summer Reading. Working on weeding the Fiction collection. Sent three boxes to bindery.  
CHE – Business as usual.
CLL – Absent 
CMM – The Connect Ed program with L’Anse Creuse Schools will be up by May 25th, still waiting for the data. The Taste of the Town fundraiser raised over $12,000. Larry Neal was asked by PLA to prepare a statement for the ALS accreditation program. Also, working with the PLA Project Outcome – a way to evaluate programming via surveys, etc. 
EPL – The library now has cameras in the public areas. Getting ready for Summer Reading. Participating in the 1,000 Books Before Kindergarten program. School visits are up. Have a milage renewal on the November ballot. 

FRA – Attended  the Rural Library Conference. Thank you Warren for the donated shelving. New website should be up in about a month or so. Working on weeding and cleaning up catalog records. Getting ready for Summer Reading. Also participating in the 1,000 Books Before Kindergarten program. Working on the budget.
HPW –  Completed the Prime Time Reading program, had a lot of community involvement. Using Google forms for a library survey and designed an informational sheet about the library in advance of the milage renewal on the November ballot. 

HTL – Working to get Freegal up and running. Started a collection at the local senior center. Have a lot of programing scheduled. Getting ready for Summer Reading.
LEN – Absent
LWM – Budget meetings went well. Still looking for a system manager. Ken will be out to install the new computers on Monday. Also participating in the 1,000 Books Before Kindergarten program.
MPL – Absent
MTC – Absent
RAY – Attended the Rural Library Conference. Working on library website. Also, looking for grant for library renovations. The fundraiser with Alex and Ani went well. Having a job fair with Kelly Services. 
ROG – Absent
RSV – Absent
SCS – The archival room at the local history room is being retiled. Also, the Farm House Museum is being painted. Both of those venues will be closed until the renovations are complete. Having budget meetings. 
SBL – Does any library allow a picture of the patron’s library card on their phone, in lieu of their actual library card? Some libraries allow the usage of a bar code app as long as the bar code can be scanned. Also, some libraries allow the use of the patron’s driver’s license/state id, as long as they have a library card. Does any library have a policy regarding Canadian monies? Designed a welcome brochure for new library card users. 
SHL – Budget presentation went well. The Little Free Libraries are being installed today, at local city parks. Toured the Jimmy John’s Field yesterday. Ball players are participating in a reading program. Tammy will coordinate dates, etc. with interested libraries. 
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Tickets for the Steve Hamilton luncheon at the Ukrainian Cultural Center are still available. Doing a lot of programming. Getting ready for Summer Reading. The ground breaking ceremony for the Busch Branch library was well attended. Also, the demolition of the Busch Branch library is scheduled to start this Friday. Applied for a grant for Prime Time reading program. Starting Biometric access in lieu of time cards for all staff. 
VII. Public Participation
None.

VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

IX. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be June 9, 2016 at 9:30 a.m. at the Sterling Heights Public Library. 
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